Deep Kiver Board of Fire Commissioners

57 Union Street • Deep River, CT 06417

April 3, 2012

The April 2, 2012 meeting of the Deep River Fire Commission began at 7:02\0 P.M. with Budney, Berardis, Lee, and Spitzschuh, and Bowman attendance. Fire Marshal Nolin was also present.

The March 5, 2012 minutes were reviewed. The minutes carried as written. Unan.

A little time was put aside to upate Commissioner Bowman on some of the projects currently in progress.

The Financial Statements were reviewed. Communications was okay. Misc. Bldg, also all right. Training is close, but a grant to pay for Juniors to go to school has evened out hath line. Water holes are also okay.

There is a voucher ready to go out when the bill for the Banquet comes in. Other bills were normal.

The Chief reports tem calls last month.

Bids went out late for the work to be done on the brush truck. Three parties were interested on the job, and it was approved to go to the lowest bidder. A detailed bill will be submitted. Delivery for these services will be five to six weeks from the start. Chief met with Smith about the Police SUV. He would like a letter explaining why the Fire Department needs these vehicles. Berardis will submit those letters to the Commission next month before forwarding them to the Selectman. The Chief will also prepare an SOG on the use of these vehicles.

Large valves for 554 have been located, but in order to put them on the truck, labor will need to be paid.

Lime Sale is 4/7/12.

Benefit for Bill Morris is 4/28/12.

Deputy reported to Bowman about the Building Project, and asked if he could help. A final report will be available to discuss at the May Meeting.

There is also a Radio committee looking to update the radio system, in conjunction with the Ambulance. They are hoping to get some grant monr=ey to offset this expense. There will be a meeting about this next week.

There was no Engineer's report.

Fire Marshal submitted Activity Report, bills. He said there is a KNOX box at the PCI Building on Winter Ave. At this time, this meeting abruptly ended at 7:33 due to a fire emergency.

Meeting adjourned at 7:33.

Respectfully Submitted,

Elizabeth Fitzsimmons,

Office of the Fire Marshal Town of Deep River

FIRE MARSHAL ACTIVITY REPORT MARCH/2012

03/01/2012	Fire Department response to the area of West Elm & Bridge Street for an outside smoke investigation. Units discovered a resident had just started his wood stove, units investigated & secured.
03/03/2012	Fire Department response to 192 Main Street, Adam's parking lot for an MVA. Units discovered a car pulling into a parking space struck the open door on the car in the next space, no injuries, 2 refusals taken and units secured.
03/06/2012	5FM conducted a yearly inspection of the Red House Restaurant at 158 Main Street and issued a Certificate.
03/06/2012	Fire Department response Mutual Aid to Westbrook. Units were canceled enroute and secured.
03/08/2012	Fire Department response to the Town Park for an Automatic Alarm of Fire. Units discovered a faulty detector, investigated and secured.
03/08/2012	5FM conducted an inspection of the Fire Alarm wiring at 6 Winter Avenue, PCI Medical.
03/12/2012	Fire Department response to Rte. 9 north for an MVA. Units discovered 1 car down an embankment, 1 patient transported to Hartford, units assisted and secured.
03/15/2012	5FM put keys in the Knox Box at 6 Winter Avenue.
03/17/2012	Fire Department response to 141 Main Street, Citizens Bank for a water emergency. Units turned off valve to boiler circulator and secured.
03/19/2012	Fire Department response Mutual Aid to Essex for a brush fire on Dennison Road. Units assisted and secured.
03/19/2012	Fire Department response to Kelsey Hill Road for a report of an outside fire. Units discovered a camp fire, 5FM investigated and units secured.
03/20/2012	5FM conducted a pre-blasting inspection at Haynes Materials Pit and issued a permit to Maine Drilling & Blasting Company.

March activity report Page 2

03/27/2012 Fire Department response Mutual Aid to Haddam. Units stood by until

released and secured.

O3/28/2012 Fire Department response to 92 Main Street, Piano Works Condominiums for a smoke detector activation. Units discovered a faulty single station detector. Units turned off the power to the detectors. 5FM requested the Management Company provide a battery detector until repairs could be made.

Respectfully submitted,

Keith C. Nolin Fire Marshal